
 

 

OFFICIAL 

  

  

  

Incorrect use of lights at a level 
crossing 

 

Issued to: All Network Rail line managers, 
safety professionals and 
accredited contractors 

 

Ref: NRA21-17 
 

Date of issue: 01/12/2021 
 

Location: Anglia route, Eastern region 
 

Contact: John Minshull, Route Health and 
Safety Manager 

    

  

  

  

Overview 
 

Anglia Route learned that level crossing barrier 
attendants working for an agency were using mobile 
phones to display green or red aspects to 
approaching trains or on track plant in 
an engineering possession. This was instead of the 
approved hand lamps. 
 
The barrier attendants had been advised by their 
Sentinel sponsor that this was an acceptable means 
of warning approaching trains or plant. 

 

  Anglia Route conducted tests using mobile phones 
and an Electric Railway Signalling Handlamp (Bardic 
lamp) to see whether mobile phones were an 
acceptable alternative to a Bardic lamp for this 
safety task. 
 
The tests clearly demonstrated that mobile phones 
are not an acceptable alternative. A Bardic lamp is 
the correct form of safety equipment that must be 
provided by the Sentinel sponsor to be used by level 
crossing barrier attendants. 
 

  

 

Immediate action required 
 

• Staff undertaking safety critical duties 
MUST have the correct safety equipment 
with them. 

 

  • Sentinel sponsors must provide ALL the 
appropriate safety equipment for their 
staff to perform their role.  

 

  
 

  

 

  Part of our group of 
Safety Bulletins 

  

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fs6.newzapp.co.uk%2Ft%2Fclick%2F1518967795%2F121362707%2F15502224&data=04%7C01%7CHeidi.VanBaarle%40networkrail.co.uk%7C01e8f9c29feb4821610b08d9b4a6f35c%7Cc22cc3e15d7f4f4dbe03d5a158cc9409%7C0%7C0%7C637739451405997807%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=gIi84VI8w0MmG5VT3c4JX1moVTLH33lxwFI7H5VIXvk%3D&reserved=0

